# Hancock Recreation Committee Meeting September 12, 2022 Called to order at 6:35 pm HGS - Cemetery Rd Hancock, ME

Members present:

Andy Smith – Chairperson
Amy Johnston – Co-Chairperson
Aaron Johnson - Sports Coordinator
Jessie Trotter – Account Advisor

Others:
Tyne Wilbur
Lisa Jones
Sean Jones

**Members Absent:** 

Nikki Savage - Secretary

#### **Business:**

### Halloween Bash

- Members discussed instead of doing the typical Halloween Bash, we do a Fall Festival with a Trunk or Treat on October 15th
- No Haunted Trail this year due to volunteer restraints
- Hancock Gold event is planned for 10/15/22 by Patricia Schimpf, Amy Johnston to reach out to coordinate times and such so we can possible have a combined effort
- Andy Smith motioned for \$400 budget to purchase prizes, candy, decorations and supplies for games; Amy Johnston second; All in favor
- o After the meeting was held, contact with Patricia was made and it was determined that for this year, we will participate by providing some games/prizes for kids at the Town Triangle and plan for the big Fall Festival next year. The Rec will hold a Family Dance and Trunk or Treat on October 28th instead as volunteers are limited.
- o Special meeting set for 10/4/22 at 6:30pm to ensure planning for Halloween events is completed in time

# Fall Sports (Soccer):

- o 39 kids registered
- o Still lacking a Prek/K coach; Aaron to send email to parents and hope someone steps up
- Aaron will reach out to the Y to ensure that we can still get the Y provided shirts paid with our registration fees
- o First Games are set for 9/16/22 at HGS
- o Andy Smith to contact Rays to deliver a porta potty for use during the season

## Hancock Recreation Bulletin Board

- o The PTO offered to share their bulletin board at the school with the Rec; brainstorm ideas on what we could utilize that space for
  - Suggestion to make a "Wish Board" so students can submit ideas of events they would like to see; Amy Johnston to work on getting that created

## Winter Sports (Basketball and Cheering):

- Thinking ahead, requests for basketball coaches needs to be completed well in advance of the season to ensure have adequate volunteers and can start the season on time
- We will also need to send out a cheering interest survey to see if we have enough interest for a team
- Next regular meeting scheduled for 10/11/22 @ 6:30pm

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm